

TOWN OF WAYLAND WATER DEPARTMENT

41 COCHITUATE ROAD WAYLAND, MASSACHUSETTS 01778

TOWN BUILDING 41 COCHITUATE ROAD TEL (508) 358-3696 www.wayland.ma.us

FAX: 508-358-5325

January 13, 2009

Mr. Stephen Kadlik, Director of Highways 41 Cochituate Road Wayland MA 01778

Reference: Wayland High School Parking Lot

Dear Mr. Kadlik.

Please accept this letter as confirmation of our discussion on January 8, 2009.

It is our understanding that the town currently treats ice and snow residuals in the school parking lot with a reduced mixture of salt and sand. The approximate mixture is three parts of sand to one part salt.

Water supplied to the town from the Happy Hollow Well Fields currently contains approximately 100 mg/l of chloride. This number has increased over the years and is becoming problematic. One of the possible causes of this problem is the use of road salt.

In an effort to protect the well field, we respectfully request that only sand be applied to the back parking lot. We also request that a minimal amount of salt be utilized on the remaining parking lots.

Thank you in advance, your assistance in this matter is greatly appreciated.

Sincerely,

Jack Mitchell, Acting Superintendent Wayland Water Department

Cc: Wayland BOWC

Wellhead Protection Committee

J. Moynihan